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BOARD OF HEALTH MEETING AGENDA 
Tuesday, April 17, 2007 at 7:00 PM 

Town Hall, Hearing Room 
367 Main Street, Hyannis, MA 

 
 
 I.    Hearing (New): 
    A.  Charles Hamblin, owner – 1726 Santuit-Newtown Road, Cotuit, grass and  
          leave deliveries. 

 
B.   David B. Mason for Catherine and Peter Murray – 336 Holly Point / 39 Vine           
Street, Centerville – Request keeping current system until sewer arrives. 

 
 

  II. Hearing – Housing (New): 
A.  Kathleen Faline, owner, - 106 Rosa Lane, Marstons Mills, requesting 

extension to correct violations. 
   

B. Jerard P. Reardon, owner – 221 Sea Street, Hyannis, hearing requesting 
size of parking area. 

  
 III.        Variance Request (Cont): 

A. Thomas and Michelle Russell - 44 Betty’s Pond Road, Hyannis, 1.5 acre    
lot, request to waiver variance, continued from March 21, 2007 hearing. 

 
B.  John Morin, Jr., owner – 97 Wequaquet Lane, Centerville, .44 acres,  

variances to setback of septic system components. 
 

IV.        Variance Request (New): 
  Craig Short, P.E., representing Nancy Johnson - 225 Iyannough Road (Rte.  28) 

location of JD’s Pizza/Mitie’s Restaurant, Hyannis, four variances for  repair of 
failed septic system. 

 
IV. Food Establishment Variance (New): 

Linda Leonard, owner of Murray’s Family Market, 89 South Main Street, 
Centerville, grease trap variance, limited menu. 
 

 V.      Massage License Applicant: 
A. Herve Desroches –  Proposes to practice massage therapy in the Town of 

Barnstable. 
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B.   Patricia Mary Martin – Proposes to practice massage therapy in the Town of   

Barnstable. 
 

VI. Discussion: 
A. Touchless faucets at pre-existing establishments – Cynthia Cole, Executive 

Director, Hyannis Main Street Business Improvement District (BID) 
 
B. Dumpster Screening at pre-existing establishments– Cynthia Cole, Executive 

Director, Hyannis Main Street (BID) 
 

C. Peter Sullivan, P.E., representing Mr. and Mrs. Cook, 545 South Main Street, 
Centerville. 

 
VIII.     Correspondence: 

A. John Hopkins, Attorney, for Kathy Posner, 22 Marion Way, Osterville, will do 
the necessary work to meet Board’s approval. 

 
B. Anne and Jim Adams, 759 Main Street, Cotuit, regarding 671 Main Street, 

Cotuit development. 
 

C. Cotuit-Santuit Civic Association regarding 671 Main Street Cotuit 
development. 


